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Increase in millionaires shows growing global inequality
Transport workers’ workshop says unions must organize more youth
______________________________________________________
This is a RadioLabour news update recorded on Tuesday, June 28, 2016. I'm Marc Belanger.
Millionaires

The number of millionaires in the world is increasing while many people are stuck in abject poverty or low-paying jobs without access to collective bargaining. RadioLabour’s senior correspondent C. Marie Ainsborough reports

[audio 

International labour organizations are pointing to a recently released report which shows that global wealth inequality is increasing dramatically. 

The World Wealth Report, produced by the multinational technology corporation Capgemin, shows that there are now 15 million millionaires in the world – an increase of 4 million in the past 5 years. Meanwhile 700 million people are living in extreme poverty on less than a dollar a day. 

The Fight Inequality Alliance is using the report to call for campaigns to fight inequality nationally and globally. The Alliance consists of organizations such as Greenpeace, Oxfam and the International Trader Union Confederation. The ITUC is the organization which represents national labour centres at the world level. 

Jenny Ricks of the Alliance told the media that in 2015 the richest people in the world owned about 60 trillion dollars - which is more than 150 times the size of all the world’s poorest economies combined. She said that this inequality was a symptom of an unjust and unfair economic system which allows the rich to get richer at the expense of the poor. 

Sharan Burrow, the General-Secretary of the ITUC, said that while global GDP has increased three times over since 1980 average wages have not increased at all. 

She said the extent of inequality in the world shows that the economic model supported by corporations and many governments is broken. 

She called on governments to tackle inequality by legislating minimum wages people can live on, strengthen collective bargaining, and ensure respect for labour rights. 

This is C. Marie Ainsborough reporting for RadioLabour.
Young people’s workshop

The future of labour unions is already here according to participants who attended a recent workshop organized by the International Transport Workers Federation - the ITF.  It consists of young people: those in unions and those who should be in unions. The ITF is a global federation of 700 unions with more than 4.5 million members. Dominic Yawng reports from the workshop which was held in Singapore. 
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And that’s it. International labour news you can use. RadioLabour’s newscasts are available on its website, iTunes, Twitter, mobile phones, union websites and community radio stations. I’m Marc Belanger. Thank you for listening. And remember: it’s all about global solidarity.

